Pamela Fischer
New Gloucester
LD 1457

Dear Transportation Committee Members,
I am urging you to support the passage of LD1457.

Excessive speed on our highways has seemingly become the norm and it is horrifying
to watch traffic ignore the speed limits in work zones. I cannot imagine what it must
be like for those indivdiuals who work on the highway construction zones. They must
fear for their lives every day. Automated speed control systems may be the only way
to induce people to obey the speed limits and surely will help mitigate the gaps in
speed limit law enforcement that have arisen from staffing shortages.

This pilot program is timely and we must move forward with it. Lives depend on
changing the driving habits of the masses. Please vote "ought to pass" on LD1457.

Thank you.



